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I can’t believe we’ve reached 
the end of another year. All 12 
months of the year, the New 
York City Rescue Mission 
(NYCRM) is supported by 
generous, caring friends like 
you. That support is so crucial 
around the holidays when the 
number of men and women 
coming to us for help steadily 
increases.

The holidays are a difficult time for our hurting 
neighbors. Many have been disconnected from family 
and friends and this time of year is a painful reminder of 
that separation and loneliness. Others are hungry, living 
paycheck to paycheck, and are desperately trying to feed 
their families. Many are homeless, wandering alone and 
holding onto regret of the past. These are the pains and 
realities for the thousands of men and women who will 
pour through our doors in the coming months. That’s 
why your support and kindness means so much. You 
send an incredible message that they’re not alone. You 
remind them that there are people who care for them 
deeply and believe that change is possible. You give our 
precious guests hope.

One of our core values at NYCRM is hope. We 
confidently expect that each life can change. No matter 
the mistakes, no matter the choices they’ve made, no 
matter what they’ve been told, our hurting neighbors 
can reclaim their lives and use it for good. The road is 
long and hard, so we’re their champions. We believe 
in our friends when they are unable to believe in 
themselves. We’ve dedicated this newsletter to giving 
you an insider’s view to our food distribution at the 
Mission. Providing sustenance in the form of food is 
such a powerful way of communicating worth, respect, 
value and most importantly, hope, to our guests. That 
hope opens the door for us to serve deeper.

Thank you for your care and provision of our Mission 
and our family of men and women we serve. From Our 
House to yours, we wish you the most joyous and hope-
filled holiday season.

With a grateful heart,

Giving Thanks
A big thank you to our new friends 
at Chobani! We’re so grateful for 
Chobani’s support in honor of our 17th 
annual Great Thanksgiving Banquet! 
We’re so grateful for their commitment 
to fighting homelessness, hunger and 
poverty in New York City. Chobani’s 
leadership is a tremendous example to 
the community and we are humbled by 
their generosity and collaboration.

A team from Chobani volunteered 
for our Great Thanksgiving 
Banquet, serving up delicious 
food, encouragement and cheer 
to our guests. Chobani’s service 
communicates to our guests and the 
community at-large that everyone is 
deserving of quality, nutritious food. 
We are inspired by their generous 
support and their mission to making 
food accessible to our homeless friends 
and at-risk New Yorkers. Thank you 
to Chobani for being a social change 
leader and a great friend of the 
Mission’s!



Page 3

Stories of Change:
Hope That Starts With a Meal
Food - it’s something we take for granted. Cooking, 
eating and grocery shopping are part of our weekly 
routines. Most of us are blessed to be free of worrying 
about food. For thousands of our neighbors, hunger is 
a profound reality. That’s why we take food service at 
NYCRM so seriously. 

A phrase we love to say at the Mission is that “We 
give the best to those who have the least,” and that 
philosophy pours right into our kitchen. Our kitchen 
and dining room are staffed by professional chefs who 
ensure the food is well prepared, creative, delicious and 
healthy. Pedro Rodriguez, a chef at NYCRM shared that, 
“Wherever we are, we want…excellence...We want to 
serve the same thing that we would eat.”

Chef Pedro remembers what it’s like to be 
hungry. Like so many guests at NYCRM, Chef 
Pedro lived through years of drug addiction 
and several bouts of homelessness. 

Determined to get clean and change his life, he went 
through rehab and detox and asked himself, “What am 
I going to do when I get clean?” He knew he loved to 
cook and he wanted his life to be used to help others. 
The memory of hunger and not knowing where his next 
meal would come from was still fresh in his mind. He 
remembers thinking, “I want to be on the other side of 
that and to be able to provide and be an ambassador for 
those people…Cooking would be a great avenue!” He 
went to culinary school and shortly after finishing was 
hired to serve at NYCRM. When he joined the team, 
Chef Pedro made sure our meals communicated love 
and care to our guests.

NYCRM serves close to 500 meals a day. Not only 
do we serve meals to men and women that are in our 
program and stay in our dorms, but we feed walk-ins 
from the surrounding community. These are men, 
women, children and families that may be working and 
independently housed but live paycheck to paycheck, 
week to week. A warm meal at the Mission helps 
them save and offset food costs. For neighbors in need 
of staple groceries, the Mission has an Emergency 
Pantry program. Clients in need of food are directed 
to the Mission through 311 or by referral from outside 
agencies. Anyone in need of assistance is provided with 
one pre-packed bag of food. Once a month, we open 
our Client Choice Grocery Store, allowing our neighbors 
to come in and select their own food and fresh produce. 
This mobile grocery store provides not only food, but 
dignity to our friends in need. 

A unique component of food service at the Mission 
is that we integrate men from the program into meal 
production. Many of our men have had years of 
unemployment, long periods of instability and seasons 
without structure or regimen. We incorporate food 
service training and work therapy as a method to 
overcome those barriers. Men from the Recovery 
Program work as our porters, prep cooks, and meal 
cooks. They even provide input on the menu. “If it 
weren’t for them, I don’t think we could do what we 
do. They’re an integral part of what we do there in the 
kitchen,” remarked Chef Pedro. Some men have had 
jobs and for whatever reason they were deterred, be it 
addiction or other problems that surfaced in their life. 
There are some who don’t have a great work ethic. We 
work with them to gently guide them back towards 
productivity and responsibility. There’s growth and 
pain in the process, and it all takes place in the kitchen.

None of this would be possible if it weren’t for our 
generous donors, like you. We’re also grateful for the 
many restaurants, businesses, grocery stores and 
venues that donate delicious, unused food. We’re 
thrilled to re-use cuisine and work with the community 
to avoid food waste. We have thousands of volunteers 
serving behind the scenes, helping us prepare and 
serve hundreds of meals every day.

That’s just the beginning! When the body is fed and 
well nourished, the real work can begin. For so many of 
our guests, a meal is the first introduction to the many 
services we offer at NYCRM. Some guests initially 
come for dinner and stay in our Emergency Shelter, 
get clothing from our Clothing Closet, and enter our 
Recovery Program. In the program, participants are 
equipped to overcome substance abuse, and other 
debilitating issues through individual counseling and 
case management, step groups, continuing education 
and job readiness training in our Career & Learning 
Center, as well as referrals to outside agencies. All this 
is possible because they found hope around the dinner 
table eating food made with tender loving care.

Chef Pedro with a volunteer in the our kitchen.


